

## INFORMATION MEMO LABOR AND EMPLOYMENT LAW

**JUNE 2017** 

## New York Sets Maximum Employee Contribution for Paid Family Leave

The New York Paid Family Leave Law, which becomes effective January 1, 2018, will, when fully phased in, result in eligible employees being entitled to up to 12 weeks of paid family leave when they are out of work for certain qualifying reasons. As discussed in the New York Labor and Employment Law articles from May 25, 2017 and March 13, 2017, the paid family leave program is intended to be funded entirely through employee payroll deductions and employers are not required to fund any portion of this benefit. The proposed regulations issued by the New York Workers' Compensation Board provide that employers are permitted, but not required, to begin to collect weekly contributions on July 1, 2017. Under the statute, the New York Department of Financial Services was tasked with setting the maximum employee contribution by June 1, 2017, and annually thereafter.

On June 1, 2017, the Superintendent of Financial Services issued its <u>decision</u> setting the maximum employee contribution at 0.126% of an employee's weekly wage, up to and not to exceed 0.126% of the statewide average weekly wage (SAWW). The SAWW, which was set by the New York State Department of Labor on March 31, 2017, is currently \$1,305.92. So, for example, if an employee's weekly wage amounts to \$1,000.00, the maximum payroll deduction for PFL would be \$1.26 for that week. For employees who make more than the SAWW of \$1,305.92, the PFL deduction will be capped at \$1.65 per week (0.126% of \$1,305.92). As a reminder, the SAWW is calculated annually on March 31st based on the previous calendar year, so the maximum PFL employee contribution will likely increase in March 2018.

We will continue to provide updates on the PFL, including the status of the proposed regulations, as information becomes available.

If you have any questions about this Information Memo, please contact <u>Christa Richer Cook</u>, <u>Kerry W. Langan</u> or any of the <u>attorneys</u> in our <u>Labor and Employment Law Practice</u>, or the attorney in the firm with whom you are regularly in contact.





Bond, Schoeneck & King PLLC (Bond, we, or us), has prepared this communication to present only general information. This is not intended as legal advice, nor should you consider it as such. You should not act, or decline to act, based upon the contents. While we try to make sure that the information is complete and accurate, laws can change quickly. You should always formally engage a lawyer of your choosing before taking actions which have legal consequences. For information about our firm, practice areas and attorneys, visit our website, <a href="https://www.bsk.com">www.bsk.com</a>. Attorney Advertising • © 2016 Bond, Schoeneck & King, PLLC, One Lincoln Center, Syracuse, NY 13202 • 315.218.8000.